Town of Humboldt Newsletter May 28, 2013 www.townofhumboldt.com

RECYCLING UPDATES, CHANGES AND INFO

Due to recent events, the Town Of Humboldt will be imposing stricter guidelines for the recycling center. We are respectfully asking that all residents follow these guidelines so that we can continue to provide this service to the Town. 1. If you do not have a sticker on your vehicle window, you will not be allowed to unload your refuse. Contact the clerk to obtain one.

- 2. We do not accept construction material and waste of any kind. It is your responsibility to obatin and use a dumpster.
- 3. Only Town residents are allowed to bring used tires, NOT BUSINESSES. If you do bring tires, you are required to haul them to the back of the trailer as far as you can. This facilitates the full use of the trailer.
- 4. We do not accept electronics, hazardous wastes like paint, cleaning products, pool chemicals, fluorescents light bulbs, antifreeze or batteries. Also no used appliances or large pieces of furniture. All these need to be brought to the Brown County Hazardous Waste Facility or the Solid Waste Transfer facility. Please call 920-492-4950 to get specifics of where to haul your items and their hours of operations.
- 5. We do accept use oil filters and waste oil, again only from individuals, not businesses.
- 6. You are required to separate your junk; we have a separate bunker for metal, which we recycle. If you need help, please have the worker assist you.

If anyone wishes to receive the newsletter by email, send your email address to Judy Baierl at baierl05@centurytel.net. Also, if anyone is interested in renting the community center for an event contact Judy at 920-863-3370 or email your request. The rental fee is \$75.00

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH UPDATES Norbert Dantinne will be replacing Hub Schraufnagel as Watch Captain in the area of School and Michiels Roads. Thank you to Hub for his service for the past several years. Contact Norbert at 920-863-6323 for any concerns in that area.